
   

Dear Third Ward Resident, 
 
The leaves are changing and there is a crispness of fall in the air. That 
always makes me think of a couple things, Halloween and raking leaves. 
 
While the fall colors are beautiful, they are a hassle for City sewers. 
When it rains it pushes the leaves into the catch basins which causes the 
streets to flood. To prevent this from happening, please rake the leaves 
from the parkway (the area between the sidewalk and the street) as well 
as from the street. If the sewers do get clogged, you can call 311 for a 
sewer cleaning inspection. Please note this is a particularly busy season 
for sewer cleanings so it will take the Department of Water  
Management a little time to get out to clean your individual catch basin, 
so please be patient. 
 
As for Halloween, the Chicago Police Department routinely puts out 
safe trick-or-treating tips for families. In prior years, they have  
suggested celebrating the holiday at a sponsored, supervised event like 
at a Park District facility, church, block club party or similar gathering. 
Outside of supervised events, the police suggest that trick-or-treating 
should be limited to daylight hours in familiar neighborhoods. Parents 
or guardians should accompany small children at all times. Children should dress in light-colored costumes 
or have reflectors placed on dark clothing. Only accept wrapped treats! Never enter abandoned buildings or 
trick-or-treat in dark, deserted areas. And as always, call 911 to report all suspicious activity. Most  
importantly, be safe and have fun! 
 
If my team or I can help you in any way, please don't hesitate to reach out anytime at 773-373-9273. Thank 
you for reading this newsletter, please share it with a neighbor or friend. 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 

 
Pat Dowell 
Alderman, 3rd Ward 

Third Ward Newsletter 
October 2018 

In This Issue 

Third Ward Update             2-6 

Events in and Around the Ward     7-8 

 

Important Announcements  9-10 
 

Employment &                      10                        
Training                                    

October CAPS                       11 

https://ui.constantcontact.com/visualeditor/visual_editor_preview.jsp?agent.uid=1119607418239#LETTER.BLOCK22


 2 

Third Ward Update 

12th Annual 3rd Ward Senior Event 
For the 12th year in a row, Alderman Dowell honored neighborhood seniors at her 3rd Ward Senior Extravaganza. This 
was the first year the event was held at De La Salle Institute (3434 S. Michigan Ave.) and the venue was fantastic. 
Thank you to Father Paul Novak, Lawrence Blakely and the entire De La Salle team for making this day so special for 
everyone involved. Also, thank you to all the volunteers from the Delta Sigma Theta Sorority, Michelle Singleton and 
the students from Phillips High School, and the 2nd and 9th District Police for their hard work serving our ward's  
seniors. This event truly could not have happened without you. Last, thank you to Chicken and Waffles for the delicious 
lunch! 
 
In addition to bingo and food, the 3rd Ward Senior Extravaganza featured wellness resources, senior-specific  
information, music, food, dancing and visits from Clint Paton of Revel and Jimmy Akintonde of UJAMAA  
Construction. Congratulations to all of the bingo winners and best of luck next year! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

3rd Ward Job Fair 
Alderman Dowell was proud to partner with Employee and Employer  
Service to host a job fair for 3rd Ward residents. Thank you to Cass Miller 
and the CHA for letting us host the job fair at the Charles Hayes Center, 
and thank you to all 24 employers and over 200 job seekers for attending 
this event. Alderman Dowell remains committed to connecting residents 
with job opportunities by offering events like the 3rd Ward Job Fair, 
through her website and within a special section of the newsletter. She has 
been instrumental in ensuring MBE/DBE participation in City and  
City-supported projects like the Rosenwald Courts Apartments, Wintrust 
Arena, Marriott Marquis Hotel, O'Hare Airport, arterial road construction 
and much more.  

 

16th St. Bridge and Viaduct Community Meeting 
On September 26th Alderman Dowell brought Canadian National (CN) to 
an open community meeting do discuss their proposal to rehabilitate the 
bridges at approximately 16th St. and Clark St., Dearborn Ave., State St., 
Wabash Ave. and Michigan Ave. This is a major project that will have  
lasting impact on the community, not just during construction but for  
generations to come. With that in mind, Alderman Dowell has asked CN to 
meet and work directly with affected residents along the rail line as well as 
with the broader community to ensure the project is both well understood 
by residents and done with the community's input taken into account.  
 
As of October 1st, this project is still a proposal and has not been signed off 
on by Alderman Dowell nor the Chicago Department of Transportation. CN 
has proposed the rehabilitation of the previously mentioned bridges, the 
straightening of the track along the St. Charles Air Line (16th St.) and the reduction in the number of tracks from 2 to 1. 
This, according to CN, would allow trains to move faster through the residential neighborhood, limiting the impact of 
the trains along the track. Additionally, the viaducts would be opened up by removing the center retaining columns and 
sidewalks would be extended for a better pedestrian experience. A full diagram of the proposed changes can be found 
at www.dowellforthirdward.com.   
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Dog Park Ground Breaking 
Alderman Dowell and the Chicago Park District were proud to break ground on the  
first Dog Friendly Area south of I-55 on Thursday, September 22nd. The new park will 
be located at 3938 S. Indiana Ave. The park will feature both a small dog and large dog 
area, artificial turf, dog fountains, landscaped grounds, benches for seating and more. 
Thank you to BARC (Bronzeville Association for Recreation with Canines), the Chicago 
Park District and everyone else who worked so hard to make this dream a reality. The 
park is expected to open in Spring 2019. 
 

South Loop High School Boundary Passes Board of Education 
At the September 26th Chicago Board of Edu-
cation meeting, the Board approved the proposed boundaries of the new South Loop 
High School to be located at the current National Teachers Academy building (55 W. 
Cermak Rd.). These boundaries will cover residents whose neighborhood schools  
include: South Loop Elementary, National Teachers Academy Elementary School, 
Haines, Drake, Pershing, Ward, Healy, Holden and Armour Elementary Schools.  
The high school is scheduled to open for 9th grade students starting the 2019-2020 
academic year.  
 

Central Arms Hotel Community Meeting 
In order to help address the issues with the Central Arms Hotel (520 E. 47th St.), Alderman 
Dowell brought the Chicago Department of Law and the Department of Buildings out to a 
community meeting at GN Bank (4619 S. King Dr.). Thank you to GN Bank for hosting and to 
all the residents who came out to share their experiences living and working near the Central 
Arms Hotel. 
 
As was discussed in the meeting, the Central Arms Hotel is currently in Circuit Court for  
numerous building code violations. The Alderman and the City are asking the court to  
appoint a receiver for the property which would allow the receiver to make the necessary  
repairs to the building to bring it back into compliance with the code. Long-term, the goal is 
for a new owner to purchase the property so that it can operate in a safe and productive  
fashion, much like other similar properties already located in the 3rd Ward. If you would like 
to participate in the Central Arms Hotel Circuit Court Hearing, it will be held on Tuesday, 
October 16th beginning at 11:00 am at the Daley Center Room 1107 (50 W. Washington).  
 

ComEd Microgrid and Job Fair 
As part of the Bonzeville Community of the Future initiative, Alderman Dowell and ComEd hosted a Microgrid Open House 
and Job Fair. This event continued the community outreach process for the microgrid project, introducing local residents to 
some of the changes they should be seeing in the neighborhood associated with the microgrid, which  
includes: smart meters, increased electricity reliability and resiliency, and better customer service. Furthermore, there are 
numerous job opportunities associated with the microgrid project and this event served as an intake session for those interest-
ed in working with ComEd and their subcontractors on the project  

Third Ward Update  (Continued) 
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Hilliard Clean and Green 
Residents of Hilliard Homes at 54 W. Cermak Rd. hosted a Clean and Green event 
in September to help beautify their neighborhood. Thank you to everyone who came 
out to do their part to uplift the area.  
 
The City of Chicago provided rakes, shovels, brooms, bags and garbage removal  
services for the Clean and Green. If you have a group of people that would like to 
start your own Clean and Green, please call Nathaneil at the 3rd Ward Public  
Service Office at 773-373-9273. 

 

3rd Ward Receives Additional Police Officers 
Alderman Dowell participated in the press announcement of 87 new police officers being added 
to the Police Department with 8 earmarked for the 1st District, 8 to the 2nd District and 10 to the 
9th District all covering the 3rd Ward neighborhoods of Bronzeville, South Loop, the Gap and 
Fuller Park. These officers are in addition to the dozens of new officers and resources from CPD 
to protect the community. Thank you to the community members who attended this important 
announcement. 
 

Bronzeville Classical School Opens 
The first day of school also marked the opening of the  

newest 3rd Ward school - Bronzeville Classical Elementary School at 8 W. Root St. 
Mayor Emanuel, CPS CEO Janice Jackson, Principal Nicole Spicer and members of 
the Bronzeville Community Action Council were in attendance. This is a positive 
addition to the community and many Bronzeville residents enrolled their children 
or grandchildren into the new school. Students must apply and qualify to attend 
Bronzeville Classical Elementary School which offers students a robust classical-
style education which focuses on literature, mathematics and world language.  

 

Dowell and Deer Host Doing 
Business with the City/County  
Alderman Dowell and Cook County Commissioner Dennis Deer (2nd)  
partnered to host a meeting about how to do business with the City and Cook 
County. Thank you to the office of Commissioner Deer for leading this event. At 
the event, participants heard from the Chicago Department of Procurement 
and the Cook County Office of the Chief Procurement Officer about how to be 
informed of, apply for and successfully bid on government contracts. If you 
would like to know more about doing business with the City and County, please 
call Alderman Dowell's Office at 773-373-9273. 
 

Michigan Ave. and Indiana Ave. Traffic Update 
Alderman Dowell has been working with the Chicago Department of Transportation and the community on the issue of 
pedestrian and traffic safety on Michigan Ave. and Indiana Ave. from 31st St. to 55th St. for well over a year. These 
wide arterial streets are prone to speeding and are difficult to cross going east and west. In order to promote safety and 
decrease speeds, Alderman Dowell has taken the following actions. 
 
Radar Feedback Signs have been installed at 4150 S. Indiana Ave., 4237 S. Indiana Ave., 4556 S. Michigan Ave., 
and 4545 S. Michigan Ave. Statistically, these are near intersections that have the highest crash rates along these busy 
streets. Radar Feedback Signs show drivers how fast they are going and remind them of the current speed limit. They 
are an effective way to slow down traffic and additional signs will be installed along these streets in the coming year. 
 
Additionally, Alderman Dowell has commissioned a study of the traffic signals to see if overnight they can be timed to 
force drivers to stop at every light, instead of allowing drivers to make multiple green lights in a row thereby increasing 
their speed. CDOT has reported that the signals on Michigan and Indiana operate on a 65 second cycle which means 
that drivers traveling faster than 30 miles an hour would encounter a red light at the next signal. Therefore, CDOT is 
recommending no changes to the signalization of these lights. 
 
Alderman Dowell will continue to make improvements to these streets in order to make them safer, which will include 
additional Radar Feedback Signs, sidewalk bump-outs, parking adjustments and more.  

Third Ward Update  (Continued) 
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47th and King TIF NIP Lottery 
Alderman Dowell, Neighborhood Housing Services and the Department of Planning and 
Development hosted a TIF Neighborhood Improvement Program (NIP) grant lottery at the 
old Overton Elementary School Building (221 E. 49th St.) for individuals who applied for 
TIF funds in the 47th and King TIF district. Congratulations to the 21 individuals selected to 
receive the NIP grant and the 15 people placed on the wait list. In total, the City was able to 
give away $444,000 in grants to eligible homeowners. 
 
NIP grants can be provided to a community when enough funds are accumulated in the  
specific TIF district. That accounting is done by the Department of Planning and  
Development. NIP funds must be primarily used for exterior renovation projects with only 
limited funding allowed for interior renovations.  
 

Maurice Cheeks DuSable Alumni Hall of Fame Introduction 
Local Chicago product and DuSable High School alumnus Maurice Cheeks was inducted into the NBA Hall of Fame as 
part of their 2018 class. Mr. Cheeks spent 15 years in the NBA including 11 years playing point guard for the  
Philadelphia 76ers. He was a four time NBA all-Star and three time NBA Finalist, winning one championship in 1983. 
After his playing career ended, he became head coach of the Portland Trail Blazers, Philadelphia 76ers and Detroit  
Pistons. He is currently an assistant coach with the Oklahoma City Thunder. 
 
As part of his introduction speech, he mentioned his time at DuSable High School. Go to www.nba.com to hear the full 
speech. 
 

Alley Construction - 47th St. to 48th St., Shields to Princeton  
Alderman Dowell and the Chicago Department of Transportation would like to inform you that the construction of a 
new alley began on Monday, October 1, 2018. Alley bounded by: W. 47th Street, W. 48th Place, S. Shields Avenue, S. 
Princeton Avenue. 
 
Due to construction the following changes will occur: 
 

* There will be no access to the alley for approximately four weeks depending on weather 
conditions. 
* Barricades will block all entrances to the alley. 
* During construction garbage will be curbside and we ask that the homeowner relocate cans to the front of the 
property. 
* Residents and businesses must seek alternative parking. 
* Due to ongoing utility coordination, there may be limited access to the alley for a short period of time once 
opened. 

 
This project will be managed by the Chicago Department of Transportation. If you require any additional information 
regarding this project, please contact 312-722-6590 
 

Chicago Smart Lighting Updates 
The City of Chicago is well underway replacing the old yellow High Pressure Sodium light fixtures with new white LED 
lights. This will increase visibility while saving the City money as LED lights last significantly longer than the old yellow 
fixtures. Additionally, the LED lights are connected to a new lighting management system which when complete will 
automatically alert the City when a light needs service.  
 
More than 81,000 lights have been replaced since summer 2017 including lights on 47th St. and Cermak Rd. in the 3rd 
Ward. In the next phase of installations, all of the lights between Pershing Rd. and Garfield Blvd. from Kedzie Ave. to 
Lake Shore Drive will be replaced with new LED lights. To keep updated on the project please vis-
it www.ChicagoSmartLighting.org.  
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Third Ward Update  (Continued) 
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August 2018 311 Requests 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
City Council Calls for Hearings Regarding Breast Cancer Health Services 
Alderman Dowell and many of her City Council colleagues sponsored a resolution calling for hearings regarding access 
to breast health services and to support ongoing efforts by breast cancer health and support advocacy groups, support 
centers, and diagnosis and treatment providers. 
 
As a breast cancer survivor herself, Alderman Dowell knows the importance of a comprehensive breast cancer  
treatment and prevention network. These hearings would support that effort by examining the options individuals 
have in the City of Chicago for breast cancer treatment and help the City fill in any gaps in the existing support  
network. 
 

Dowell Co-Sponsors Ordinance for Increased Student Protection 
In the wake of the troubling report detailing CPS' mishandling of sexual misconduct cases, Alderman Dowell co-
sponsored an ordinance laying out specific revised guidelines for CPS employee communications with students.  
Specifically, the ordinance requires that all email communications with students must be done through a school  
authorized network system and bars employees from using personal, third-party email accounts when talking with 
students. The ordinance also bans employees from communicating with students via mobile device which includes 
text, phone or instant message, or through social media.  
 

Dowell Calls on State and Board of Commissioners to Assist with Property Taxes 
In order to assist residents with their property tax burden, Alderman Dowell has co-sponsored a resolution to allow 
the Senior Citizen Homestead Exemption to be applied for every five years instead of annually, increase the household 
income threshold from $65,000 to $75,000, increase the total household income threshold for the Longtime Occupant 
Homeowner Exemption, all these exemptions to be applied for via the internet, and provide a one-time exemption of a 
certain amount of capital gains for the Senior Citizens Assessment Freeze Homestead Exemption.  
 
In addition, the ordinance would change the Class 2 assessment to include improved commercial use buildings of six 
units or less and 12,000 sq. ft. or less, and require the Cook County Assessor to issue annual reports related to  
assessment trends and distribution of tax burdens.  

Third Ward Update  (Continued) 

Type Number 

Family and Support Services - Human Services 89 

CDOT - Electrical Operations 80 

Animal Care and Control 65 

Streets and Sanitation - Sanitation Code Violation 50 

Streets and Sanitation - Forestry 43 

Streets and Sanitation - Garbage Service 40 

DWM - Water Issues 38 

Department of Buildings - Vacant Buildings 31 

Streets and Sanitation - Rodent Baiting 31 

CDOT - Construction Issues  24 



 7 

Holiday Retail Readiness Workshop 
Jump start your small business's holiday season sales and register today for the Holiday Retail Readiness Workshop 
Series, powered by the Partnership of Quad Communities Development Corporation and 37 Oaks Retail  
Consulting. This workshop series will assure that your business is positioned to maximize sales revenues during the  
holidays. Register at holidayretailreadiness.eventbrite.com.   
 

Where: Quad Communities Development Corporation (QCDC) (4210 South Berkeley Ave.) 
When: October 2nd, 9th, 16th and 23rd from 8:30 am to 10:30 am 
 

Coffee with a Cop 
Join 2nd District Police Commander Dion Boyd and his fellow officers for a special Coffee with a Cop to get to better 
know your local police officers in a relaxed, informal setting. Coffee will be complementary. For information call 312-745
-4119. 
 

Where: 3457 S. King Drive 
When: Wednesday, October 3rd from 8:00 am to 10:00 am 

 

Greater Bronzeville Community Event 
You're invited to come out and meet the Greater Bronzeville Neighborhood Network and its partners working to reduce 
violence through job creation with a special Community Event. The Greater Bronzeville Neighborhood Network, led by 
Bright Star Community Outreach (BSCO), was formed with a coalition of 10 agency partners including South East  
Chicago Commission.  By 2027 the Network will provide 5,000 Greater Bronzeville residents ages 16-55 with jobs that 
contribute to household sustainability. For more information visit www.uw-mc.org/neighborhoodnetwork/bronzeville 
 

Where: Oakwood Shores (3528 S. Vincennes Ave.) 
When: Friday, October 5th from 5:30 pm to 7:30 pm 

 

West Fest Woodlawn and Wilderness Weekend 
Blacks in Green presents West Fest Woodlawn and Wilderness Weekend. Free and ticketed activities include a botanic 
garden and village farm, walking tours, harvest pot luck lunch, tree plantings, mini-mural art station, cook off, boating 
and much much more. Call 773-678-9541 for more information.  
 

Where: Burnham Garden (6134 S. Cottage Grove Ave.) 
When: Saturday, October 6th from sunrise to sunset 

 

Benefits and Services: Do You Know About This? 
The Circuit Court of Cook County's Elder Justice Center, as part of their Free Senior Enrichment Seminar Series is  
presenting "Benefits and Services: Do You Know About This?" Topics will include: Are you 60 and over or have a  
disability? You may be eligible for help with your health care costs, Medicare premiums, utility bills, prescription costs 
and your grocery bills. To register call 312-603-9233. 
 

Where: Daley Center (50 W. Washington St., Room 2005) 
When: Thursday, October 11th from noon to 1:30 pm 

 

Rehab Ready 1: Planning Home Repair Projects 
Come learn some practical tips for assessing your home's repair needs as well as prioritizing your rehab project with 
Neighborhood Housing Services. Registration is required at nhschicago.org/workshops. 
 

Where: 7th District Police Department (1438 W. 63rd St.) 
When: Thursday, October 11th from 5:30 pm to 7:00 pm 
 

36th Annual Chicago CROP Walk 
2nd Presbyterian Church is hosting their 36th Annual Chicago CROP Walk to support A Just Harvest, Lakeview Pantry, 
South Loop Campus Ministry, CWS and the Episcopal Diocese of Chicago. To join or for more information please email 
chicagocrop@gmail.com or visit www.chicagocropwalk.org.  
 

Where: 2nd Presbyterian Church (1936 S. Michigan Ave.) 
When: Sunday, October 14th starting at 1:00 pm 

Events in and Around the Ward  
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Events in and Around the Ward  

DBE Certification 101 
Metra's Office of Diversity and Civil Rights is hosting a Disadvantaged Business Enterprise (DBE) Certification 101 
course. If you are looking to contract with Metra, please come to this important event. To register email Romayne  
Newton at rnewton@metrarr.com. 
 

Where: Metra (547 W. Jackson Blvd., 2nd Fl. Training Room) 
When: Tuesday, October 16th from 10:00 am to 11:00 am  

 

Financial Fresh Start 
Learn the importance of developing a spending plan, reducing your debt and increasing your credit score with  
Neighborhood Housing Services. Registration is required at nhschicago.org/workshops.  
 

Where: Woodlawn Resource Center (6144 S. Cottage Grove Ave.) 
When: Tuesday, October 16th from 6:00 pm to 8:00 pm 

 

Kevlars to Careers 
The Cook County Recorder of Deeds' Office in partnership with the Cook County Department of Veteran's Affairs -  
Bureau of Administration, the Allen J. Lynch Medal of Honor Veterans Assistance Program, Malcolm X College and 
National Women Veteran's United (NWVU) are proudly hosting the CCRD Second Annual Signature Event "Kevlars to 
Careers" Symposium to provide resources, services, job training/opportunities, and educational workshops that will 
benefit and equip our service members, veterans, active duty personnel, reservists and guardsmen in making a  
seamless transition from the ranks of the military to civilian life. For information call 312-603-3974. 
 

Where: Malcolm X College (1900 W. Jackson Blvd.) 
When: Wednesday, October 24th from 10:00 am to 2:00 pm 

 

Veterans' Benefits: What Am I Entitled To? 
The Circuit Court of Cook County's Elder Justice Center, as part of their Free Senior Enrichment Seminar Series is  
presenting "Veterans' Benefits: What Am I Entitled To" Topics will include: service connected disability, aid and  
attendance benefit application process, and navigating the VA System. To register call 312-603-9233. 
 

Where: Daley Center (50 W. Washington St., Room CL-115) 
When: Thursday, October 25th from noon to 1:30 pm 

 

Clear Skies Initiative 
Are you or someone you know ready for a fresh start? Qualifying Illinois residents can get their juvenile record  
expunged as well as obtain their state ID, join the Chicago Sky for their Clear Skies Initiative. The summit will also  
offer job opportunities, housing help, birth-certificate recovery, voter registration, high school re-enrollment and much 
more. For more information please call 312-828-9630. 
 

Where: XS Tennis Village (5336 S. State St.) 
When: Saturday, October 27th from 8:30 am to 5:00 pm 

 

Blue Mass 
St. James on Wabash is hosting their second annual Blue Mass. You are cordially invited to join the parishioners of St. 
James Catholic Church as they honor and bless the work of our Chicago Police officers. All are welcome! Please 
call (312) 842-1919 for more information. 
 

Where: St. James on Wabash (2912 S. Wabash Ave.) 
When: Sunday, October 28th at 11:30 am 

Events in and Around the Ward (Continued) 
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South Loop Event Parking Restrictions 
Parking restrictions are in place for the South Loop from Roosevelt Road to Cermak Rd. from Lake Shore Drive to 
Clark St. during all Chicago Bears football games and many other Soldier Field events, Wintrust Arena events 
have been removed from the parking restrictions. Vehicles parked in the South Loop without a valid 
South Loop Event Parking Pass, South Loop Event Guest Pass or Residential Permit Parking pass (for Residential  
Permit Parking Streets ONLY) are subject to ticketing or towing. 
 
For a complete list of Soldier Field events, please visit www.SoldierField.net/event. The 3rd Ward is providing the list 
below as a courtesy to residents and visitors and does not assume liability for the accuracy of the monthly list of South 
Loop events.  All Soldier Field events are subject to change, including cancellation or the scheduling of additional 
events.  It is your responsibility to adhere to the parking restrictions in place.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CPS Enrollment Applications Now Open 
Applications for the 2019-2020 school year are now available on the www.go.cps.edu website. If you are intending on 
applying for a pre-K, elementary school or high school that requires either a test or an application, please go to the  
website to learn more. Applications are due by December 14, 2018. As a reminder, your neighborhood school will  
always have guaranteed seats for your student. 
 

2018 Bank of America Chicago Marathon 
The 2018 Bank of America Chicago Marathon returns Sunday, October 7th. The course map has changed slightly on 
the southern end around 35th St. to travel northbound on Indiana Ave. from 35th St. to 31st St. where it will once 
again return to the traditional Michigan Ave. route home to Grand Park. As is the case every year, this event will have  
significant impact on vehicle and pedestrian traffic so please plan accordingly. More information can be found 
at www.chicagomarathon.com.  
 

October SBIF Openings  
We are pleased to notify you that we will be accepting applications for funding from the Small Business Improvement 
Fund (SBIF) in the following TIFs October 1 through October 31, 2018: 43rd/Cottage Grove, Bronzeville, 47th/

Halsted, 47th/State Φ Applications are due on October 31, 2018 at 5 pm. 
 
Interested business and property owners can visit www.somercor.com/sbif for more information and the application.  
 

Love Chicago Build Bronzeville 
The Bronzeville Cookin' Building, (51st Street and the CTA Green Line), has been selected as one of 20 Historic Sites 
across the United States to compete for $2 million in rehabilitation grants! An online voting campaign from Monday, 
Sept. 24 through Friday, Oct. 26 will determine the winners, each of whom will be able to request up to $150,000 in 
funding. You can vote once a day for up to 5 sites. 
  
The funding will transform the 100-year-old building and assist in the continued restoration of 51st Street! All we need 
is your online votes. Please take a minute and vote at www.votechi.com day.  
 

Small Business Saturday 
The SECC is dedicated to economic development in our communities. During the holiday season we invite you to  
invest in your communities by shopping with small, local merchants and businesses.  Mark your calendar for 
Small Business Saturday on November 24, 2018! Watch for amazing deals and promotions to start 
your holiday shopping! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Important Announcements  

Chicagoland Sports Hall of Fame - 
Wednesday, October 3rd at 5:30 
pm (Wintrust Arena) 

Ed Sheeran Concert - Thursday, October 4th 
at 7:00 pm (Soldier Field) 

Bacon and Beer Classic  - Saturday, Octo-
ber 6th at 1:00 pm (Soldier Field) 

Matchroom Boxing USA  - Saturday, Octo-
ber 6th at 5:00 pm (Wintrust Arena) 

World Changers Summit - Thursday, October 
18th - Sunday, October 21st  (Wintrust Arena) 

Making Strides - Saturday, October 20th at 6:00 
am (Soldier Field) 

Light the Night - Saturday, October 20th at 
4:30 pm (Soldier Field) 

Chicago Bears vs. New England Patriots - 
Sunday, October 21st at noon (Soldier Field) 

Chicago Bears vs. New York Jets - Sun-
day, October 28th at noon (Soldier Field) 
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OIG Releases 2019 APR Audit Plan Draft for Public Comment 
The City of Chicago Office of Inspector General (OIG) Audit and Program Review Section (APR) has published a draft 
of its 2019 Audit Plan. The Plan includes details on audits that OIG is currently considering for 2019, as well as  
ongoing projects and audits completed year to date. 
 
OIG is soliciting comments from City Council, City Hall, and the public for a period of 45 days (or until November 
12th) and will consider all comments in finalizing the 2019 Audit Plan. The Plan sets forth subjects intended for audit 
but does not provide an order of priority. Audit topics presented in the Plan may also change according to a variety of 
factors such as new events and information, as well as resources available. 
 
The 2019 APR Draft Audit Plan is currently available at: bit.ly/2019DraftAuditPlan 
 
We encourage you to review and comment on the Plan by emailing us at: OIGNoticeandComment@igchicago.org. We 
want to hear from you about which issues resonate with your community or which topics have yet to be identified and 
how we can address them. 
 

Greater Bronzeville Manufacturing Hiring Event 
Interested in employment in manufacturing? Come to the Greater Bronzeville Manufacturing Hiring Event for  
opportunities as a maintenance mechanic, CNC operator, field technician, crane operator, warehouse associate, etc. 
For more information call 708-283-5020 x 206. 
 

Where: Timothy Community Corporation (4351 S. Drexel Blvd.) 
When: October 10th from 10:00 am to 2:00 pm 

 

Illinois Dept. of Employment Security Woodlawn Office Hiring Event 
The following employer(s) are confirmed to be in attendance at this event. 
 
Amazon.com recruiters will be on site to accept applications and conduct initial screenings for: Amazon Warehouse 
Fulfillment Associate vacancies for their Chicago, Morton Grove, Lisle and Crest Hill locations. 
 
Requirements: 

¶ High school diploma or GED 

¶ 18+ 

¶ Pass application assessment test 

¶ I-9 completion 

¶ Background check (7 years, if convicted, situational) 

¶ Drug test 
 
Please bring the following: 

* State ID or Driver's License 
* Resume 
* Dress appropriately for an interview 
* Attendees MUST have an active IllinoisJobLink.com account 

 
Where: 1515 E. 71st St. 
When: Tuesday October 2, 2018 from 10:00am - 3:30pm 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Important Announcements (Continued) 

Employment and Training  
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Attending and participating in the Chicago Police's Community Policing Program (CAPS) is one of the best ways to  
address crime and quality of life issues in your neighborhood. By attending CAPS meetings, you can share important  
information with the police that will assist them in making arrests and preventing crime as well as receive valuable  
information about resources that promote homeowner and community safety. Visit www.chicagopolice.org to find out 
what district you live in and click on each district title to learn more about what is happening in your neighborhood. 
 
  
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Third Ward Alderman Pat Dowell | 5046 S. State St. | Chicago, IL. | (773) 373-9273 | ward03@cityofchicago.org 
www.dowellforthirdward.com | Facebook.com/aldermanpat.dowell | Twitter: @aldpatdowell3rd 

 
Hours: Mon.ðWed.: 9am-5pm Thurs.: 12-8pm (Ward Night from 6-8), Fri.: 9am-1pm, Every Third Sat.: 10am-1pm  

October CAPS Meetings 

1st District  7th District 2nd District  

131/132 
Tuesday, October 
16th @ 6:30 pm 
1st District 
(1718 S. State St.) 

133 
Wednesday, Octo-
ber 17th @ 6:30 pm 
Prairie Shores 
(2901 S. King Dr.) 

711 
Tuesday, October 
23rd @ 6:30 pm 
7th District  
(1438 W. 63rd 
St.) 

211 
No Meeting for 
Columbus Day 
Holiday 

212/214 
Tuesday, October 
2nd @ 6:30 pm  
Mandrake Park 
(3858 S. Cottage) 

213/224 
Wednesday, Octo-
ber 10th @ 6:30 
pm 
St. Elizabeth's 
(4058 S. Michigan) 

215 
Thursday, October 
18th @ 6:30 pm 
2nd District Station 
(5101 S. Went-
worth) 

221/223 
Tuesday, October 
16th @ 6:30 pm 
King Center 
(4314 S. Cottage) 

225 
Thursday, Octo-
ber 11th @ 6:30 
pm 
Coppin AME 
(5627 S. Michi-
gan) 

231 
Thursday, Octo-
ber 4th @ 6:30 
pm 
Washington 
Park  
(5531 S. King Dr.) 

9th District     

915 
Tuesday, October 
9th @ 6:30 pm 
9th District Station 
(3120 S. Halsted) 

924 
Tuesday, October 
2nd @ 6:00 pm 
Davis Square Park 
(4430 S. Marsh-
field) 

931/933 
Thursday, Octo-
ber 11th @ 6:00 
pm 
Cornell Square  
(1809 W. 50th 
St.) 

925 
Wednesday, Oc-
tober 17th @ 6:00 
pm 
St. Gabriel's  
(4500 S. Wallace) 

934/935 
Tuesday, October 
16th @ 6:00 pm 
Sherman Park 
(1301 W. 52nd) 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001l9JN4eKIFhxPqUmmpWV5wy7p4v7f9iUYjUrCEBvenKWecbg7GOHug2TW_phxtFKzu5IBTz3E-DulKprEqobWx95LKMHaUE7T3qVFq5xBnUwvKusqpdW0UuHDHu_8BZMITUjzuBAbvf-3C6pQnFnq72qOVgJmmUaGgJUtpWLb4mB0BcVJyowXYw==&c=&ch=
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